SUPERVISORS MEETING
October 7, 2009
O’Fallon Township 

801 E. State St.

O’Fallon, IL  62269

CALL TO ORDER at 7:00 p.m.
ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Town Clerk David M. Witter, Trustees: Glenn Loyet, James Hursey, Kenneth Joseph and Gary Hursey and Deputy Clerk/Recorder Debbie Allsup.  

Others present: None. 

APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

A motion was made by Trustee Glenn Loyet to approve the minutes as presented and seconded by Trustee Jim Hursey.  Motion Carried.
SENIOR REPORT

Trustee Glenn Loyet reported the Senior Committee last met on September 23rd to discuss the upcoming dinner on October 29th, 2009.  Their next meeting will be on October 28th, 2009.
YOUTH REPORT
Trustee Kenneth Joseph stated the Youth Committee had a great day when they attended the Cardinal baseball game on Sunday, October 4th.  Their next meeting will be on October 19th at 7:30 p.m.
AFTER PROM REPORT
No report.
PLANNING REPORT
No report.
TRUSTEES REPORT

Trustee Glenn Loyet stated he had been in Bloomington working on the rewriting of the Trustees Division bi-laws.  
SUPERVISORS REPORT
Supervisor Gary Ahle stated he had received a Thank You card for sponsoring a hole at the O’Fallon Chamber of Commerce Twelfth Annual Golf Tournament.
Another Thank You letter was received from Mara Koerkenmeier, Social Worker, and Twana Dollison, Vice Principal, of O’Fallon Township High School for the donation to help sponsor the Challenge Day program.

The Illinois Department on Aging is informing the Circuit Breaker Grant recipients that the grant they receive this year will be cut in half in order to keep the program alive.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Supervisor Ahle informed the Board that Kruep Construction had received the replacement door in hopes of installing it next week.  The painters have also begun the work on the Road District garage and will start on the Township Building next week, weather permitting.
NEW BUSINESS
The O’Fallon Township Robotics Team is requesting a donation to help support their 8th year of competition with the Robotics program.  A motion was made by Trustee Gary Hursey to approve $750 (same as previous years) for the OTHS Robotics Team and seconded by Trustee Kenneth Joseph. Roll Call:  Loyet – aye; J. Hursey – aye; Ahle – aye; Joseph – aye and G. Hursey – aye.  Motion Carried.

We have received the annual renewal notice for the bulk mailing permit ($185) used solely for the After Prom mailings. Following a brief discussion, Trustee Gary Hursey made a motion not to renew the permit and seconded by Trustee Jim Hursey.  Roll Call:  Loyet – aye; J. Hursey – aye; Ahle – aye; Joseph – aye and G. Hursey – aye.  Motion Carried.

APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS
                   Town Fund                       $17,343.53
                   General Assistance               3,135.13
Trustee Glenn Loyet made a motion to authorize the bills of the Supervisor and seconded by Trustee Gary Hursey.  Roll Call:  Loyet – aye; J. Hursey – aye; Ahle – aye; Joseph – aye and G. Hursey – aye.  Motion Carried.
PUBLIC INPUT
Trustee Kenneth Joseph inquired about the Annual Holiday Party at the Township.  Supervisor Ahle stated this would be discussed at an upcoming meeting in November.
ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Trustee Glenn Loyet to adjourn the meeting of the Supervisor and seconded by Supervisor Gary Ahle.  Motion Carried.
The meeting adjourned at 7:15 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by:

______________________________                                                                        
David M. Witter
Town Clerk
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